
MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP SENIOR VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

June 8, 2010 
 

The reorganization meeting and regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Senior Volunteer Committee was 
held at 7:00 p.m., Wednesday, June 8, 2010 at the Montgomery Township Building.  The members of the Senior 
Volunteer Committee in attendance included Peg Azarian, Helen Haag, Marian Pinkerton, Rich Roller, and Ralph Schurr.  
Also present: Stacy Crandell, Public Information Coordinator, Jeffrey McDonnell, Board of Supervisors Liaison and 
Frank W. Crandell, Jr.  
 
Call to Order: Chairman Ralph Schurr called the meeting to order at 7:05PM.    
 
Approval of Minutes from May Meeting: Minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
Public Comment: None.   
 
New Business: 

Meeting with Speaker for Long-Term Care Insurance Presentation- Frank W. Crandell, Jr.  
The Committee Members met with Frank Crandell regarding a new seminar about long-term care insurance.  
Mr. Crandell presented some background on himself and his experience in long-term care insurance and 
financial advising.  He also presented a packet for each of the members that he will provide at the seminar and 
he may have an additional speaker, Tim Kelly, who also has an extensive experience in long-term care 
insurance.   
 
The Committee agreed to have Mr. Crandell speak at an upcoming seminar in September- staff will check on 
the room availability and see if whether September 21 or September 28 will work.   
 
Upcoming Meetings 
The Committee had a discussion as a follow-up to the brainstorming session at the May meeting.  Staff 
explained that there is a chance that CCCS and Tracey Ford from the organization said that there may be a 
cost associated with the seminar.  Staff will follow up with Tracey and see if there is a cost before the next 
meeting.  The Committee members agreed that if there is a cost then they would like to not pursue it because 
they do not want to set a precedent for future seminars when we have willing speakers who are not charging 
to speak on topics.   
 
If CCCS does not come to the July meeting- the Committee agreed to discuss some budget discussion topics 
to get ready for the budget presentation in October in front of the Board.   
 

Old Business:  
       Summer Concert- Senior Social Gathering 
       The Committee discussed the possible idea of having a case of water at the concerts.  Ralph said that he would  
                    look into getting Costco to donate some cases of water to the event.  Also, the Committee would like to have  
                    a card table available so they can have hand outs for upcoming events at the event.  Staff is going to look into  
                   that and try to have one there for next week’s concert. 
 
       Weekly Walking Club 
        The Committee discussed the walking club and that they will use the paved path around Spring Valley Park  

       to walk.  Staff stated that the Township has received many calls about both the Summer Concerts and the  
       Weekly Walking Club.   

 
Other Business: None. 
 
Adjournment:  There being no further business to come before the Senior Volunteer Committee, the meeting adjourned 
at 8:05 pm.  The group will meet next on July 14, 2010 at the Montgomery Township Building at 7:00pm. 


